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It is going to be an exciting and busy 4 years!  In order to ensure that we make these 

next few years an amazing experience we will need all the help we can get.  All volun-

teers must be cleared through the Kapālama Volunteer Program.  Please be sure to 

complete your volunteer applications! Information can be found at the link below: 

https://apps.ksbe.edu/par/volunteering/ 

Aloha, My name is Jen Ishii.  I am honored and 

blessed to be one of the class of 2025’s class par-

ents!  I am looking forward to supporting our keiki 

and assisting them to make their high school years 

memorable.    Some of my goals are to make a dif-

ference in our keiki’s lives, help build a strong lahui, 

and support our class to build and nourish lasting 

relationships. You can find our 'Ohana at the park 

or courts watching our kids playing sports, at the 

beach, or with extended family. 

'Ano ai!  My name is U'ilani Fonoti and I am Grateful 

to share the BLESSING of being Class Parent along 

with Jen.  My hope is to continue to support and 

nuture our Pilina within our Kauhale through each 

interaction and while sharing space.  Through each 

activity  my pahuhopu is to be inclusive, engaging 

and memorable.  My 'Ohana and I can be found 

getting dirty in the Lo'i, chasing animals and doing 

chores on the mahi'ai or just going holoholo!  Nō 

ka Lāhui! 
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